The Editors of the Law Review wish to note the recent and
untimely passing of Joseph L. Cranwell, Jr., the attorney in charge
of the Newark, New Jersey, section of the United States Depart-
ment of Justice Organized Crime and Racketeering Strike Force,
and a recent article author. It is unfortunate that, in an era of
increasing concern for our legal community and its institutions, a
man of such integrity and ability should have been taken from us.



